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ATrN: 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Region III, Materials Licensing Branch 
2443 Warrenville Rd., Ste. #210 
Lisle, IL 60532-4352 

10/19/2023 

RE: Amendment to NRC License No. 21-04177-01, Lakeland Medical Center. 

Please amend the following items: 

Please remove Section H. Yttrium-90 permitted by 10 CFR 35 .1000 from our license. The original intent was 
to develop a program that utilized clinical use ofY-90'. Unfortunately, this program had never developed, and 
the organization has decided to tenninate any future use. Also, please amend for a name change of the Licensee 
to Corewell Health - Southwest Michigan. The ownership is unchanged, this is just a name change. If there are 
any questions, please contact me at 269-985-4593, or by fax at 269-982-4937. 

Sincerely, 

'~ --· . . 
Radiation Safety Otticer 
rnT'P,atPll l-Jpg lth.~,mthurPc:t l\tf1r.hio11n 
- .. -· · ·------·-·-- .............. ---- ------c···-

1234 Napier Ave. 
St. Joseph, Ml 49085 
E~mail: david.sieffert@corewellhealth.org 

RECEIVED OCT 2.0 2023 



ATTN: 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Region III, Materials Licensing Branch 
2443 Warrenville Rd. , Ste. #210 
Lisle, IL 60532-4352 

10/19/2023 

RE: Amendment to NRC License No. 21-04177-01 , Lakeland Medical Center. 

Please amend the following items: 

Please remove Section H. Yttrium-90 permitted by 10 CFR 35.1000 from our license. The original intent was 
to develop a program that utilized clinical use ofY-90. Unfortunately, this program had never developed, and 
the organization has decided to terminate any future use. Also, please amend for a name change of the Licensee 
to Corewell Health - Southwest Michigan. The ownership is unchanged, this is just a name change. If there are 
any questions, please contact me at 269-985-4593 , or by fax at 269-982-4937. 

Sincerely, 

David E. Sieffert, M.S. , DABR 
Medical Physicist 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Corewell Health-Southwest Michigan 
1234 Napier Ave. 
St. Joseph, MI 49085 
E-mail: david.sieffert@corewellhealth.org 


